
HILLS BOWLING ASSOCIATION
MINUTES
GENERAL DELEGATES MEETING

Monday 18th  September 2023 at 7.30pm
Lenswood Bowling Club
1. WELCOME : President Dora Fuda welcomes all club delegates and committee members, and opens the meeting at 7.30pm.
2. PRESENT :
	CLUB
	DELEGATE
	DELEGATE
	EXECUTIVE

	GUMERACHA
	LIZ LOVE
	BOB LOVE
	

	HAHNDORF
	PHIL NAGEL
	RICK BABIDGE
	

	LENSWOOD
	DI GREEN
	LIZ NEEDLE
	D. FUDA/T. STEPHEN

	LOBETHAL
	DARREN STANBURY
	SCOTT DIENELT
	BARRY LENNY

	MEADOWS
	JOE ROONEY
	LEONIE SILMAN
	

	MT. BARKER
	JOHN CORNER
	LEON RODDA
	

	OAKBANK
	TREVOR NORMAN
	HERBIE HEPPNER
	

	URAIDLA
	
	
	A. POBKE

	WOODSIDE
	PAUL DURKIN
	KARREN DURKIN
	ALEX REYNOLDS


3. APOLOGIES : M. Guerin (Exec), V. Deeble (Exec)., C. Higginson (Uraidla), D. Gleeson (Uraidla).
4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS DELEGATES MEETING  21ST AUGUST 2023 – moved T. Stephen, seconded J. Corner – accepted as correct.
5. BUSINESS ARISING : Deferred to general business.
6. CORRESPONDENCE :
· Email from Oakbank BC 15.9.23 re motion to approach BSA.
· Email from Hahndorf BC 16.9.23 re national fours comp 19.10.23

· Email from HBA to BSA 17.9.23 re programming.

· Telephone call from J. Corner 18.9.23 re Harrison Shield.
7. TREASURER’S REPORT:
· Two monthly report as at 31.8.23
· Cheque account          
$    1,200.85
· Online saver account 
$    7,819.48
TOTAL

   
$    9,020.33
Moved A. Pobke, seconded K. Durkin – accepted as correct.
· Composite invoice to clubs for teams @ $60 per team and players @ $20 per player - with payment to be made to the HBA Treasurer as directed (not less than seven days prior to the first pennant match).  
· Player registration with HBA – online registration with Bowls SA (no need to submit a list to HBA) – clubs will be billed at $20 per player based on last year’s numbers plus 10 extra, with payment to be made to the HBA Treasurer as directed (not less than seven days prior to the first match).  Clubs to submit a player list at the end of the season, for Treasurer to reconcile actual numbers – and either reimburse, or charge shortfall for additional players.

GENERAL BUSINESS:
1. Thursday pennant programming done – will be placed on Bowlslink shortly.

2. Saturday pennant programming.

Currently have 8 sides nominated for Div I, 11 for Div II, and 11 for Div III.  Detailed discussion about the pros and cons of leaving the sides as nominated and preparing the draw on that basis – or promoting two sides to Div I and one side to Div II.

General consensus that 10 sides in each division would greatly improve programming, but:

Lobethal and Lenswood against being promoted from Div II to Div I (Uraidla not present to express an opinion), and Mt. Barker do not have sufficient numbers to promote an 8 player Div III side to a 12 player Div II side.
Show of hands – Lobethal, Woodside, Hahndorf, Meadows, and Oakbank support leaving teams as nominated – 5/8 clubs present.

Accordingly, all clubs understand that the draw will be done on the basis of teams nominated, with difficulties arising from an uneven number of complete rounds, along with byes and split rounds.

Oakbank then elected to drop their Div II side down to Div III (ie two sides in Div III) because of reduced player numbers.

This means sides now 8 / 10 / 12.

No byes – could play two full home and away rounds in Div II, but Div I and Div III will still play incomplete rounds.

*Programming around Sue and Sue in National Fours – no strong requirement to play on 14.10.23 – as there will be two full rounds and a part round anyway in Div I – therefore may not have to start on 14.10.23.

All finals should still coincide – but starting date may not be 14.10.23 for all divisions.

Dora will address all of this when she commences programming.

3. Wednesday pennant programming.

Currently have 6 sides nominated for Div I, and 12 sides nominated for Div II.

General consensus that 6 sides in each of three divisions would greatly improve programming, but would probably mean Gumeracha, Meadows, and Lenswood dropping back – given the discussion regarding Saturday side nominations, the general consensus was to leave sides as nominated.

Show of hands – all 8 clubs present supported leaving sides as nominated.
Accordingly, all clubs understand that the draw will be done on the basis of teams nominated, with difficulties arising from an uneven number of complete rounds in each division.

Dora will address all of this when she commences programming.

4. Casual vacancies:

· Assistant Secretary – require someone who is computer literate, but also interested in learning the ropes with a view to eventually taking on the Secretary role.  Clubs forewarned that in the absence of anyone nominating, the HBA may be left without anyone trained up to do the job when the current secretary finishes.
· We have Anthony Daw prepared to be the pennant reporter for Saturday Div I and both mid week Divisions, and Ann Grist doing the Thursday ladies.  In the absence of anyone volunteering to do the Saturday Div II and Div III reporting, TS will undertake the task in a cursory manner.

5. Notices of Motion:

· Hahndorf amended motion #1 re Saturday heat rule.
In favour – Hahndorf, Meadows, Gumeracha, Mt. Barker, and Lobethal.

5/8 clubs present – carried.

· Hahndorf amended motion #2 re Wednesday heat rule.

In favour – Hahndorf, Meadows, Gumeracha, Mt. Barker, Lobethal.


      5/8 clubs present – carried.
· Oakbank motion re heat rule.

In favour – Oakbank, Woodside

2/8 clubs present – carried defeated.
· Gumeracha motion re heat rule.

In favour – Gumeracha – no seconder – motion lapses.
· Gumeracha motion re 22 ends.
In favour – Gumeracha, Lenswood
2/8 clubs present – defeated.

6. Scorecards and scoresheets from Bowls SA to be distributed to clubs once received.
7. Final team nominations for 2023-2024 now confirmed and programming will be completed in coming weeks.  Draft calendar/program cover distributed for checking.  Venues for HBA events yet to be confirmed.  Commencement dates still to be confirmed:
· Wednesday pennants 18.10.23
· Thursday pennants 19.10.23 (with Patron’s Day 12.10.23)
· Saturday pennants 14.10.23 or 21.10.23 (still to be advised).
· State Events Calendar for both men and women previously distributed to clubs and will be placed on website .
8. Printed programs – clubs to confirm that contact information correct.  TS will publish on the website, and the program book will be printed on or before the October long weekend, and distributed to the clubs the following week.
9. Ladies Patrons Day at Lobethal  Bowling Club Thursday 12.10..23.  Each of the nine ladies sides competing on Thursdays to enter one team - and HBA will invite another club to enter a side to even up the numbers.  TS will send out further particulars and draft draw shortly – Cosmopolitan format, with fours, pairs x 2, and fours.  Sit down lunch at a cost of $20.00.  TS will invite HBA Patrons Merv and Kath Miles to attend.
10. Regional ladies’ events – previously provided to clubs:
· Ladies Regional Gala Day – Friday 15th September 2023 at Murray Bridge (DONE).

· Pitcher Shield - Friday 1st December 2023 at Jervois – equivalent of the men’s Schroeder Shield (ie HBA vs LMBA vs SMBA).
· Lorna Rowley Shield – Tuesday 14th November 2023  at Murray Bridge – equivalent of men’s Nolan Walker Shield (ie Region 6 vs Region 7).
· TS will put a link online for player’s to nominate for Pitcher Shield and Lorna Rowley Shield.
11. Harrison Shield – Mt. Barker BC on Sunday 19.11.23 to be confirmed.
Mt. Barker club unavailable on 19.11.23 due to prior commitment – suggested that we possibly utilise Saturday 14.10.23 (start Div I a week later).

*** However, post meeting discussions with Mt. Barker delegates – if other Divisions playing on then their green will most likely be required for pennants, and may be insufficient club members available for catering etc for the event – therefore need to look at other possible dates.

12. Selectors:

· Men’s – Mike Guerin, Anthony Mik, Scott Pittaway (TS to assist with Div II players).
· Women’s – Chris Jarman.
· Talunga – Kevin Schulz and Val Deeble.
13. Green’s committee – Executive Committee decided on 3.7.23 that the rules regarding allocation of events and finals do not require us to judge the quality of greens – therefore the committee agreed that all greens will be considered appropriate for day events, and if the issue of lighting is raised re a night event would assess using light meter – agreed will only convene a greens committee if the need arises.
14. Champ of Champ draw will be prepared by Executive Committee – and published on the website shortly.  First event likely to be President’s Cup at Meadows on 17.11.23 – but yet to be confirmed.
15. Sponsorship confirmed with Kloses Foodland and Warren Murdoch. 
16. Pennant reporters:

· Sat. Div. I & Wed. Div. I and II - Anthony Daw, 
· Pennant reporter still required for Saturday Division II and Division III.

· Thursday Ladies – Ann Grist.
17. President’s Cup – similar format to last year - full details will be published on the website in due course – scheduled for 17.11, 24.11, 1.12, and finals 8.12.   Four sides – last year they comprised triples and pairs (5 players) – but that will be re assessed based on number of entries.  The President will select the four side captains, and once all players have nominated online, the captains will then conduct a draft for their players - all matches at one venue each night – entry fee of $40 per player (provide own shirts)  – prize pool of $960 for first and second (subject to additional sponsorship being sourced). Entry link will be placed on the website.

Dora and Alex to speak with clubs individually.
Preference that each club nominate two senior bowlers as well as two up and comers.
Likely to appoint four new team captains – not just keep repeating each year.
18. Any other business:

· TS raises issues with online registration for events – all event registration with Bowls SA is done online, and HBA will continue to follow suit.  If any club wants to put a notice on their notice board calling for nominations that is up to them, but they will then need to be completed online by the club secretary.  All registrations have previously been “private” ie can not see who else has nominated – general consensus that they should continue to be private.
· T. Norman speaks to the email from Oakbank club about HBA contacting Bowls SA about Mt. Lofty being a nominated weather station for most HBA clubs – problem with the temperature there generally being lower than at nearby towns – risk that 38C at Mt. Lofty often results in us playing in temperatures several degrees higher. TS responds – we are bound by the BSA max temperature cut off – but there is nothing stopping a club from bringing a motion for the HBA to reduce our cut off temperature to something less than 38C – a much better approach than simply complaining to BSA.

Next meeting: 
· Executive – Monday 9th October 2023 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC.
· Delegates – Monday 20th November 2023 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC. 
Meeting closed:8.55pm.

